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April 2012 
 
Dear Friend; 

 

Jesus is alive and well!  It is so wonderful to have faithful people like you supporting us in prayer 
and financially!  Because of you, when the devil tries his very best to discourage us, we are 
assured that we are NOT in this fight alone.  The Word of God clearly tells us that if two of us: 
"shall agree on earth as touching any thing that they shall ask, it shall be done for them of my 
Father which is in heaven" (Matthew 18:19 KJV).  We are thankful that we have partners like 
you to be in agreement with us for the sake of the ministry! 
 
We also want to tell you about some supernatural provision that God has granted us.  On our 
way to West Union, WV, our well-used tow dolly (used to tow the ministry van) broke down 
and was so messed up that it was going to cost 500 dollars to make it road worthy again.  As a 
result, we left it in Oak Hill WV, along with the van and drove the motorhome on to West 
Union.  As I drove into town I noticed that the brakes were very loud.  I mentioned it to one of 
the board members of the church and asked if he knew of a good source for parts.  I figured 
that I would get the parts and crawl under the coach and fix the brakes.  The board member 
who happened to be a mechanic in the military inspected my brakes and told me they were 
worn out on the front.  We elected to do a full brake job on the front and back.  When we 
removed the front tires, I noticed that the inner side wall of the passenger side tire was so 
cracked that a blowout was inevitable.  THEN, to make matters worse, when we removed the 
rear tires, we found NO BRAKE PADS AT ALL on the passenger side.  They had worn out the pads 
and worn through the steel back plate of the pads too.  The rotors on both sides of the rear 
were COMPLETELY DESTROYED!   
 
Friends, I started praying.  So now, as Paul Harvey used to say, here's the rest of the story . . . 
several men of the West Union First Assembly of God Church worked tirelessly for days to 
rebuild the brakes!  The church and a dear partner pitched in to purchase all the parts!  They 
fought downpours and even HAIL and worked until 3am to finish the job!  Never have I been 
more blessed!  This allowed us to more safely travel the Appalachians to the next meeting in 
Weston WV where we had a fantastic move of God with signs following.   
 
After the meetings, I drove home to be with Lilly for her Sweet Sixteenth birthday.  In the 
middle of that, the Pastor of Weston's Victory Assembly of God called and said that he felt led 
to buy one tire and the board wanted to buy the other one!  To make things even better, I told 
a friend of mine that owns and operates Mayflower RV in Mayflower AR about the situation 
trying to figure out my next step, and he suggested I buy a new dolly.  He said if I wanted I could 
come there and he would give me a dolly.  Because he was willing to be so kind I decided to go 
and buy it from him.  He went to the trouble of getting a hitch and installing it and then just 
sent me down the road BILL PAID IN FULL!  With friends like these, and like you THE WORK OF 
THE KINGDOM MOVES ON IN SPITE OF THE ENEMIES ATTACK!   
 
We are so thankful for everything you folks do that words fail us.  The words, "Thank you," are 
insufficient.  BUT thank you for being partners with Terri, Lilly, and I in this ministry!  We pray 
that you are blessed in everything you do and that you and yours will be healthy and prospered 
in this tough time! 
 
We love you! 
Carl, Terri, and Lilly 
Your Evangelists 
 
 
P.S. Thank you for continuing to remember Camp Meeting 2012 in your prayers. 

 


